
Social Committee General Meeting – June 10, 2024 

 

Members Present:  Mary Phelps, Cassie DeBow, Enid Lobel, Pat McCann, Debbie McDowell, Donna McPhillips, Barbara 
Milligan, Donna Varvaris, Millie Wallace, Holly White and Barbara Woodall Board Member: Bill Schalleur. 

Mary P. called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

Approval of minutes— Holly W. made a motion to approve the May 13, 2024 meeting minutes. Millie W. seconded the 
motion, and it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report—Cassie D. said the May 31, 2024 account balance was $5,538.12 less the Good Neighbor fund of 
$831.30 for a net balance of $4,706.82.  

Activity Reports- 

 Seventeen residents attended the May 23 Nemours Estate Garden and House Self-Guided Tour. Mary P. said the 
estate was beautiful, and there were docents throughout the tour. 

 Setta Jacobs led the informative June 2 Sunday Speaker Series Learning More About On-Line Audiobooks 
presentation. 

 Enid L. reported that the June 8 Regency Hills Cocktail Party had a fabulous array of food. Thirty-two people 
enjoyed the lovely weather and great company. 

Upcoming Events- 

 Sign-ups for the July 4th RAP picnic have begun. Arlene Smith is looking for help setting up that day. 
 The August 10 Regency Hills Cocktail Party is on the calendar.  
 Jeanie K. is planning the September 7 End of Summer Luau. She would like help setting up that morning. 
 The Regency Hills Cocktail Party will take place on October 5. 
 Jeanie K. will email a reminder for the October 9 New York City Bus Trip. 
 Holly W. said the RAP Arts & Crafts Fair is scheduled for November 3. 
 The November 10 Sloan Cocktail Reception theme will be International Kindness Day. 
 Regency will salute veterans on November 11. 
 The RAP Holiday Dinner Dance will take December 7 at the Copperfield Inn. 
 Regency Hills will host a New Year’s Eve Party. 

CAB Liaison–Bill Schalleur said the Phase 1 and Sloan clubhouse parking lot repaving cost $210K. The community also 
purchased a hot water heater and new coils. The board expects to repave Phase 2 in 2028. 

Discussion 

 The board approved the Social Committee Bylaws changes (9.3 and 9.4). The revised bylaws are now on the 
website. 

 Clancy Potter and Missy Stitt would like to organize a Rock and Roll Party for a Friday in the fall. Pat M. said 
October 25 would be possible. 

Since there was no further business, Barbara M. made a motion to adjourn.  Cassie D. seconded, and the motion passed. 
The meeting adjourned at 7:19. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


